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Websites Hit with Demand Letters on Accessibility 
Issues Despite Courts' Rejection of Claim 
By David F. McDowell 

In recent weeks, numerous businesses have received letters asserting that their websites are not accessible to 
persons with disabilities, in violation of the Americans with Disabilities Act and California’s Unruh Act.  These 
letters threaten litigation and warn of large penalty claims under the Unruh Act.  What these letters do not report is 
that California courts have repeatedly rejected claims that the ADA and Unruh require accessible websites, 
including a recent dismissal order from Judge David Carter of the Central District of California.  

In Jancik v. Redbox, plaintiff claimed that Redbox Digital’s online streaming video service violated the law by not 
being accessible to deaf consumers.  The court rejected the claim, finding that “Redbox Digital’s website, which 
offers Redbox Instant, is not a ‘place of public accommodation.’  (Jancik, Slip Op. at p. 11.)  The court followed up 
by holding that Jancik’s Unruh Act claims cannot proceed separately from his ADA claim.  (Id. at p. 12.)  This 
decision followed an earlier decision in Cullen v. Netflix dismissing ADA and Unruh Act claims on identical 
grounds. 

In light of these decisions, website operators need not fall prey to demand letters threatening action without 
immediate payment of penalties and attorney’s fees.  Existing law does not support the claims.   

While Ninth Circuit law does not presently allow a claim, website accessibility remains a hot topic among 
governmental regulators, disability access advocates, and plaintiffs’ counsel.  Just recently, the Department of 
Justice announced that long-delayed regulations phasing in standards for websites would be delayed until, at 
least, next March.  Those delays, however, have not prevented the law from evolving rapidly and applicable 
standards may be different outside California and the Ninth Circuit.  Understanding where the law is and where it 
is likely to move will allow companies to make better decisions about their investments in websites and mobile 
applications.  As one of the leaders in understanding and addressing accessibility issues in the digital world, we 
can help guide you through the complex and evolving landscape. 
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About Morrison & Foerster: 

We are Morrison & Foerster—a global firm of exceptional credentials. Our clients include some of the largest 
financial institutions, investment banks, Fortune 100, technology and life science companies.  We’ve been 
included on The American Lawyer’s A-List for 10 straight years, and Fortune named us one of the “100 Best 
Companies to Work For.”  Our lawyers are committed to achieving innovative and business-minded results for our 
clients, while preserving the differences that make us stronger.  This is MoFo.  Visit us at www.mofo.com. 

Because of the generality of this update, the information provided herein may not be applicable in all situations 
and should not be acted upon without specific legal advice based on particular situations.  Prior results do not 
guarantee a similar outcome. 
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